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RESOLUTION NO. 312-A



By: Council Member Gerson

TITLE:
Calling upon the Council to approve a five-year extension of partial real property tax exemptions for Gouverneur Gardens Housing Corporation   

BACKGROUND:


Resolution No. 312-A concerns a five-year extension of the terms of the partial real tax exemption granted by the Council under Resolution Number 2336 of 1997 to Gouverneur Gardens Housing Corporation  (“Housing Company”) for the multiple dwellings it owns located at 305 Madison Street, 35 Montgomery Street, and 604, 605, and 645 Water Street in Manhattan. 


This housing project was originally owned by the New York City Housing Authority (NYCHA), and was later sold to the Housing Company pursuant to section 58 of the New York State Public Housing Law (“PHL”), to operate a limited-profit housing project pursuant to section 313 of the PHL (which was repealed on March 1, 1962).  The Housing Company, submitted an application to the Board of Estimate in January 1963 for approval to operate as a limited-profit housing cooperative, commonly known as  Mitchell-Lama housing.  These applications, which were approved by the Board of Estimate, contained exemptions for the project’s real property from local and municipal taxes.  The only sum to be paid, other than assessments for local improvements, was the amount ($65,658) that the New York City Housing Authority had contracted to pay to the City as a payment in lieu of taxes (“PILOT”) at the time NYCHA owned the buildings (the “PILOT Agreement”).  This arrangement remained in place until June 30, 1997 when the PILOT Agreement expired.


The expiration of the PILOT Agreement would have resulted in a steep increase in property tax payments for the Housing Company.  To help insure the financial stability of the Housing Company the Council passed Resolution 2336 in May of 1997.  This Resolution provided that the Housing Company would continue the PILOT tax payment of $65,658 for five years until June 30, 2002 followed by a ten year phase-in to a shelter rent tax based on ten percent of shelter rents collected by the Housing Company.  The shelter rent tax is paid by most Mitchell-Lama housing developments.  Under Resolution No. 2336, the Housing Company’s property tax payments would increase by approximately $21,000 from Fiscal 2002 to Fiscal 2003.  

RESO. NO. 312-A


Resolution No. 312-A extends the terms of Resolution 2336 an additional five years.  Under Resolution 312-A the Housing Company would continue to pay the PILOT sum of $65,658 until June 30, 2007, at which time the ten-year shelter rent tax phase-in would begin.  The value of the tax exemption that would be granted under Reso. No. 312-A relative to the tax exemption which was granted under Reso. No. 2336 is approximately $21,000 in Fiscal 2003 and approximately $1.1 million over the 15-year term of the exemption.  The Sponsor of Resolution No. 312-A believes this action is especially necessary so as to help offset the adverse impacts of the events of September 11, 2001 on the Housing Company.        

